
January	1st,	2025


Dear	Brother	or	Sister	in	Christ,


It	has	been	an	incredible	privilege	to	serve	the	Lord	alongside	you	in	2024.	I	want	to	express	my	heartfelt	gratitude	for	
your	dedication	and	generosity	in	supporting	the	mission	God	has	entrusted	to	us.	Through	your	contributions	to	
Calvary	Chapel	this	past	year,	you	have	played	a	vital	role	in	sustaining	our	ministry.		Your	support	has	helped	provide	
for	five	full-time	and	one	part-time	employees	and	their	families,	ensuring	the	continued	operation	of	our	church.		
Thanks	to	you	we	were	able	to	get	Calvary	Chapel	Christian	School	off	the	ground.		What	a	blessing	that	has	been.		
Additionally,	you	have	made	it	possible	to	extend	aid	to	local	outreach	efforts,	including	Place	of	Hope,	the	Spradley	
Family,	and	Out	of	Egypt	Ministries.		


Beyond	our	community,	your	generosity	has	reached	overseas	church	planting	and	pastoral	training	initiatives	led	by	
Pastor	John	Hunn	and	Church	Missions	Network,	as	well	as	the	impactful	work	of	Pastor	Brian	McDaniel	with	Cross	to	
Light	Ministries	in	Haiti.	You	have	also	helped	support	Dr.	Samuel	Richardson	from	our	congregation	in	his	mission	to	
Brazil.


Moreover,	your	kindness	has	made	a	difference	for	families	in	need	within	our	church	body	providing	timely	assistance	
throughout	the	year.		Thank	you	for	being	a	faithful	partner	in	these	efforts.	Together,	we	are	advancing	God’s	kingdom	
and	spreading	His	love	both	near	and	far.


Exciting	things	are	on	the	horizon	for	2025!	We	are	prayerfully	planning	to	expand	our	facility	with	a	new	sanctuary	and	
classrooms	to	better	serve	our	Children’s	Ministry	and	school.	While	the	process	has	been	challenging,	it	has	also	been	
deeply	rewarding	by	reminding	us	that	worthwhile	endeavors	often	require	perseverance.


Please	continue	to	pray	for	our	architect	who	has	been	managing	a	heavy	workload	with	other	projects.	We	are	
maintaining	ongoing	discussions	to	emphasize	the	urgency	of	our	buildout	and	are	optimistic	that	construction	will	
begin	in	the	coming	months.


Additionally,	we	have	started	the	process	of	installing	the	fire	suppression	system.	We	ask	for	your	prayers	that	
everything	proceeds	smoothly	without	any	setbacks.


God	has	been	faithful	in	the	past,	and	we	trust	He	will	continue	to	lead	us	into	greater	things.	This	is	a	year	to	deepen	
our	roots	in	Him	and	to	step	boldly	into	the	plans	He	has	prepared	for	us.		We	envision	our	community	to	be	united	in	
love,	growing	in	wisdom,	and	shining	as	a	light	in	the	world.	We	will	continue	to	be	a	place	of	refuge,	a	beacon	of	truth,	
and	a	source	of	encouragement	for	all	who	seek	the	Lord.	Together,	we	will	nurture	the	next	generation,	pour	into	
ministries	that	transform	lives,	and	extend	the	love	of	Christ	to	our	neighbors	and	beyond.


As	we	work	to	expand	our	facilities	and	outreach	efforts,	we	trust	God	to	provide	for	every	need.	We	are	reminded	of	the	
promise	in	Philippians	1:6:	“He	who	began	a	good	work	in	you	will	carry	it	on	to	completion	until	the	day	of	Christ	Jesus.”


Let	us	move	forward	with	unwavering	confidence	in	His	power	and	provision,	knowing	that	He	is	able	to	do	
immeasurably	more	than	all	we	ask	or	imagine	(Ephesians	3:20).	Together,	we	can	make	2025	a	year	of	spiritual	growth,	
renewed	purpose,	and	abundant	blessings.


In	His	Grip,


Tim	Romero	

Senior	Pastor
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